
Legislative Fiscal Office Emergency Board – September 2022 
 

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 
 

Item 26: Oregon Department of Human Services 
Shelter and Wrap-Around Services 

 
To: Emergency Board Full Committee 
From: Human Services Subcommittee 
Carrier: Representative Fahey 
 

The Human Services Subcommittee recommends that the Emergency Board increase Other Funds 

expenditure limitation for the Oregon Department of Human Services by $3 million to support shelter, 

food, and wrap-around services for 95 households in Jackson County.  

 

These individuals and families have been sheltered and fed as part of the agency’s wildfire response 

mission. However, they have been unable to demonstrate residency or provide proof of having been 

displaced by the wildfires.  

 

ODHS has worked with the Housing and Community Services Department on a solution to continue to 

serve these households through the end of the current biennium using $3 million General Fund provided 

to Housing for shelter services.  Specifically, ODHS intends to use the funds contract with Rogue 

Community Health in Medford to pay, shelter, food, and wrap-around services. 

 

The Subcommittee recommends approval. 

 


